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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
 March 12, 2007
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, Assistant Vice President for Technology

Minutes from the March 12, 2007 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance: Committee members – Dr. Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Dr. Baldwin, Bridget Hester, Zealon Solomon and Paul Donaldson.  Paul Donaldson was also a proxy for Aron Walker.  Also in attendance were Glyn Smith, Clarissa Schiro, and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 1:00 p.m. 

· The February 12, 2006 meeting minutes were reviewed. A motion was made by Bridget Hester to approve the minutes. Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.
· Reports on Action Items:
· Usage Subcommittee Meeting –Dr. Yates was not in attendance.  His action item will carry over to the meeting on April 16, 2007.  Action Item:  The Usage Subcommittee will meet to evaluate the issue of students working in sites such as Facebook and MySpace when other students are waiting to use a computer for class assignments.  They will also evaluate whether or not the library should become an open lab, and what should happen to the labs that are close to the library, based on data from usage reports.
· Wireless Footprint –Dr. Asoodeh will e-mail the wireless footprint information to the committee members after the meeting.  The wireless access will be nearly doubled by the implementation of Phase II of the wireless plan, and will consist of 57 indoor, 8 outdoor, and 5 spare access points.  
· Transfer of Surplus Computers – Donna Methvien transferred the 42 surplus computers to those who requested them, and she surplused the 27 older computers to Property Control.

· Small Project Proposals– Dr Asoodeh reported that 22 small project proposals had been submitted, requesting 90,779.71.  Two were ineligible for funding.  The remaining 20 proposals were all approved; however, due to the maximum amount allotted for this proposal cycle, funds were not available to fully fund all 20 proposals.  The amount awarded to each proposal was slightly less than the amount they requested.  The total amount awarded was $70,000.  Bridget made a motion to approve the awarding of small project proposals as recommended by the subcommittee.  Dr. Baldwin seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
· SPS Equipment Checkout Report – Donna Methvien reported that Clarissa Schiro had prepared a report on usage of checkout equipment.  The purpose of this report was to assist in identifying unused equipment and areas where additional equipment might be needed.  Clarissa Schiro recommended the purchase of USB optical mice for each laptop, 5 new projectors, 10 new plug and play digital cameras and carrying bags, 5 tripods, a laptop carrying case, and a laptop power cord.  She also recommended that 8 older cameras, 4 external CD burners, and 5 external zip drives be surplused.  Dr. Asoodeh pointed out that this purchase would come out of the existing hardware budget where money had already been set aside for this purpose.  Paul Donaldson made a motion to make the recommended purchases and surplus the recommended equipment.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion.  The vote was 7-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Clarissa will submit a PO to make these purchases.
· Greek Village –Dr Asoodeh reported on this item in lieu of Dr. Yates.  Our current provider of internet to Greek Village (as well as Southeastern Oaks), is no longer providing reliable service.  For SLU to begin providing internet service to Greek Village and Southeastern Oaks, some of the infrastructure must be replaced.  The cost of the materials, installation, and labor to extend fiber to Greek Village and Southeastern Oaks will cost approximately $200,000.  Action Item:  Dr. Asoodeh will identify whether or not the current year’s budget will be able to fund the equipment and wiring necessary to move Greek Village and Southeastern Oaks to SLU’s network.
· Draft 2007-2008 Budget – Dr. Asoodeh presented a draft budget for 2007-2008.  The committee will vote on the budget at the April 16th meeting.  
· A motion to adjourn was made by Paul Donaldson.  Zealon Solomon seconded the motion. The vote was 7-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. 

· Next Meeting – The next meeting will be held on April 16, 2007 at 1:00 p.m.  

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Aron Walker 

___________________________________________________________


Approved by Assistant Vice President for Technology, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
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